From: Stephen McGregor

**Sent:** Friday, November 17, 2023 8:59 PM **To:** Dale Genge < <a href="mailto:dgenge@georgina.ca">dgenge@georgina.ca</a>

**Subject:** Hedge Road Proposal

**Dear Councilor** 

My wife Jane and I are property owners at 327 Hedge Road

Several months ago we attended the public information session that dealt with modifying Hedge Road (and others) in Georgina.

1

As you know several approaches were on display - each of them intended to make the roads more appealing, and presumably safer, for visitors and residents.

One proposal, as applied to Hedge Road, calls for a single lane of traffic, with pedestrian walkways adjacent.

The theory is that, as cars approached from one way and the other, one would pull over, into the pedestrian lane to let it's opposite number pass.

I hope there is no one walking in the pedestrian lane at the given time

Hedge Road carrys a lot of traffic. And a large number of walker and cyclists.

Walking the Road is stressful as it is.

We could use greater enforcement of the speed limit.

If the proposal were to be adopted for Hedge Road, I believe it would create chaos- more and far more dangerous interactions between cars and people.

Please do not support this proposal

**Thanks** 

Stephen